Strong Foundations Charter School


Board of Trustees Meeting Minutes
October 21, 2020
5:30 p.m.

Present: Dina Condodemetraky, Bri Rys, Heather Warfield, Colleen Sliva, Eric Raymond, Mbula Ratzlaff, Alison Murphy, Sarah Osborne, and Beth McClure, not a Board Member.
1. Call to Order: Meeting was called to order at 5:33 p.m.
2. Secretary’s Report: Vote on Meeting minutes from September 16, 2020 with one correction to show 6 in favor of the Secretary’s report rather than 5 as shown in the draft minutes. Motion to accept by Rys, second by Sliva. Motion passed with 8 in favor.
3. Treasurer’s Report and Manifest
· Review and vote on September report and manifest. Motion to accept by Rys, second by Sliva. Motion passed with 8 in favor.
4. Principal’s Report
· Trunk or Treat: Oct. 31st in coordination with the SFCS Girl Scout 
· PTO activities, shed

· Large employer for health benefits

· Additional funds

· Reopening Plan report: McClure summarized the report and made the recommendation to set up a Task Force to make decisions about implementing the reopening plan. 
5. Old Business: None
6. New business: 
· Board Discussion regarding reopening plan recommendations: 
· Discussion about the composition of the Task Force. It should have an odd number and have another person with a medical background. Raymond has a nursing degree and volunteered. Need to have members who are parents, and all are. 

· Discussion about how the Task Force would operate. They would establish their meeting and decision-making process. They would meet every two weeks to evaluate the situation and determine how to proceed. Task Force will decide how to handle problems as they come up, make plans for upcoming actions needed.

· Sliva described the makeup and process of the Task Force at the school where she is the Principal. It is comprised of the heads of each department and the medical staff. They meet weekly and more often as needed. They inform the board, but it is not the board that makes the decisions. Sliva said that the board doesn’t really have a role in the Task Force. Many of the decisions are made by public health.

· Discussion about whether there were certain long-term decisions (30 days or more) that should be made by the board as when the board made the decision in March to go full remote a day before the governor ordered school to go to full remote. Nagy said that this is not a board decision because it’s a health decision. Sliva said that the leadership team cannot be bogged down by having to get the board together.

· Discussion about how the Task Force would communicate with the board and with the school’s families. Processes included informing the board every two weeks of its actions, updating everyone with emails and information on the website such as a type of dashboard and who to contact. Osborne trusts the task force to make the best decisions for the school.

· Motion to establish the COVID Task Force that will set up their scope and guidelines and is responsible for making the remote, move forward, move back decisions. The task force will be made up of the members of the Administrative Team and three board members: Condodemetraky, Sliva, and Raymond.  Motion by Rys, second by Sliva. Warfield no, Sliva yes, Osborne yes, Raymond yes, Ratzlaff yes, Condodemetraky yes, Rys yes, Murphy yes. 7 in favor, 1 opposed. Motion passes.
· Additional Board Member Discussion: 
· Condodemetraky invited Warfield to express the reason for her vote of no and said she would have wished that Warfield had spoken up during the discussion. Warfield stated that she would prefer to have the board agree on the scope of the task force before voting.
· A member of our board, Jocelyn Perez, has resigned. Condodemetraky suggests that we have enough going on before filling that position. McClure suggested we look for a member of the community who has fundraising experience.

7. Public comment: 
· Ken Nivison: Has this group identified how many students will move from hybrid to four days on site, and how that number will impact the safety protocols in place under Phase I?  McClure stated will maintain 6 feet apart for desks. Symons said can be done safely. Nelson-Avery has identified about 15 students who are not able to access their education remotely. 
· Tammi Lemay: Are children being hospitalized? Nagy answered and noted that there are no known cases at SFCS. Some families have chosen not to test when children are sick and choose to quarantine without testing. Feels we have a good idea of the health situation at school. 
· Heather Warfield: What % of parents answered the survey in favor of sending their children 4 days a week? McClure said 2/3. Condodemetraky analyzed the comments: 68 comments. 13 remote. 17 2 day hybrid. 19 who wanted 4-1 hybrid. 
· Heather Warfield: Is the school doing anything for the mental health of the students? Dickinson says she has a constant eye out for how students are doing. Teachers are good about communicating with the Guidance Counselors. GC’s remind families they are there, if they have any concerns about how their children are doing. Dickinson will be sending out an email about stress symptoms that could indicate need for their children’s support. Nelson-Avery added that part of every compensatory education meeting regarding special education requirement to meet regarding compensatory services includes a discussion of the student’s mental health. As a result, Nelson-Avery has referred several students to the GC’s. 
· Kym Cheever: Is there any consideration for siblings? For example, If one child in the family goes full time for a specific reason could their sibling(s) too? Nagy said that we need to be very careful about that. Even so, with all our precautions we need to be careful about having children coming in for convenience reasons. 
· Tammi Lemay: voiced concern about how remote learning is affecting students more so than the virus. Asked what other schools are doing so they are going to be fully in person. Sliva said her school could because they have plenty of space. Most schools don’t because they weren’t built for that. Nagy agreed. 
· Tammi Lemay: Can we add children where there is space? McClure said we didn’t meet criteria to Phase II. 
· Mandy Kirsch: Will we go to capacity beyond the 15 we are looking at? Nagy said we are not looking at filling the building until community transmission goes down. 
· Mandy Kirsch: What are the criteria to go into Phase II? McClure reviewed the 3 criteria for moving to Phase II. 
· David Rys: Has there been discussion about going remote during the holidays? Nagy said the state is not recommending that, but they have pointed out the importance of quarantining if families go out of state. 
· Megan Cassidy: asked whether would consider holding a student back if they did not make adequate growth during remote learning. McClure said would consider.
8. Other business: Vote on reopening plan not necessary because Task Force has been established.
9. Meeting adjourned at 7:35 p.m.
Date of next meetings: November 18, 2020 and December 16, 2020 at 5:30 p.m. at 715 Riverwood Drive, Pembroke, NH or through remote means as determined by the Board of Trustees
***

	Trustee
	Term

	Dina Condodemetraky (Chair)
	3 Year Term – Sep 2019 to Aug 2022 

	Colleen Sliva
	3 Year Term – Sep 2020 to Aug 2023

	Bri Rys
	3 Year Term –   Sep 2019 to Aug 2022

	Eric Raymond 
	2 year term - Sep 2020 to Aug 2022

	Heather Warfield
	3 year term – Sep 2018 to Aug 2021

	Open
	3 year term - Sep 2020 to Aug 2023

	Mbula Ratzlaff (parent term)
	1 Year Term – Sep 2020 to Aug 2021

	Alison Murphy (parent term)
	1 Year Term – Sep 2020 to Aug 2021

	Sarah Osborne (parent term)
	1 Year Term – Sep 2020 to Aug 2021
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